

St Peter's Catholic Primary School

Together as a school family, we live, love and learn in Jesus' footsteps School Newsletter 38

Friday 10th July 2020

www.st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk admin@st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk

Local Parish Mass Times	St Peter's	English Martyrs	St Augustine's
Saturday	6pm		6.30pm
Sunday	9am 10.30am 5.30pm	9am	11am



RETURN TO SCHOOL IN SEPTEMBER

Last week we gave all parents the opportunity to email us to let us know how you and your child/ren is/are feeling about returning to school in September. We want to support you in preparing your children especially if they are anxious. We are offering to meet parents and children in the first week of the holiday (20-30 minutes max per family) to 'walk' you through what to expect when you come to school in September. If you would like to book an appointment please email return@st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk I have also attached a video clip for you to watch with your child — I hope you will find this helpful. Furthermore, the detailed information about what to expect on your return to school is in last week's Newsletter.

ARRIVAL ON WEDNESDAY 2nd SEPTEMBER: We know that the excitement of starting a new school year will mean everyone will be up early and eager to get to school. From our experience on 1st June (when EYFS, Y1 & Y6 children returned to school) the first two days were really busy with big queues outside the school gate so please can we ask that you do not arrive until your allocated arrival time and please have your HAND SANITISER ready to apply to your child's hands when you get to the front of the queue. The staggered arrival times are:

8.35am: Y5 & 6 arrival 8.40am: Y1&2 arrival 8.45am: Y3 & Y4 arrival



EARLY FINISH REMINDER

Just a reminder that we finish at 12.30pm on Friday 17th July, for the summer break.

The children will still need to bring in a packed lunch on this day as they will be eating at 12 noon. Many thanks.

FREE SCHOOL MEALS

Check to see if your child is eligible using the confidential online portal available on our website www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

Your child's school receives extra funding for each eligible child registered.

If you do not have internet access speak to your child's school



You may also be able to get extra support for free milk, reduced contributions for school trips and uniform grants – check with your school.



We strongly advise all parents to log onto this portal and check their eligibility if there has been any change in income at all, even if your child does not intend eating the free school meals—this opens up additional, confidential funding to the school so that they can help your child even more. What have you got to lose?

We also advise all Y2 parents to check eligibility, especially as your child's universal free meals will stop once they're in Year 3.

Carol Baron Headteacher







SchoolPing



